Regular Monthly Meeting March 9, 2006

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held on Thursday, March 9, 2006, 7:00 pm, at the Shenango Township Municipal Building with Supervisors Larry Herman, Bob Peters and William Albertini present.

The meeting was opened with a salute to the flag.

The minutes were read and approved from the previous meeting.

Chief Nocera gave the Police Report.

Motion by Mr. Peters second by Mr. Herman to approve payment of the general fund expenses.

Motion by Mr. Peters second by Mr. Herman to approve payment of the sewer fund expenses.

Motion by Mr. Herman second by Mr. Peters to adopt a sanitary sewer line easement agreement with Union Realty, Lawrence Village Plaza, for the Community Park. The Supervisors stated that items brought up from the previous meeting, Links Drive ditch line would be cleaned, intersections would be swept, a meeting was held with Union Realty to promote the Lawrence Village Plaza, dips in the roadway on Old Pittsburgh Road near the elementary would be corrected.

Clean Up Day will be held on Saturday, April 29th.

Public Comment:

Mr. William Alexander, Savannah Gardner Road, asked why the speed limit in a school zone in Pennsylvania is 15 MPH and Ohio 20 MPH, and why there are no flashing lights on the Old Pittsburgh Road. Mr. Alexander also asked what the status was for city water and sewers in the township, Mr. Herman stated that the supervisors will meet with Mark Smith of PAWC and are looking for a tower site, the DEP has contacted the township about the ACT 537 plan, a survey will be sent to areas designated by DEP and the results of the survey will determine the sewer expansion.

Mr. Manny Weinschenk, Pennsylvania Avenue, will the Township continue to monitor speeding in the school zones and noted that the End of School Zone is down near First Merit Bank. Stated that narrow bridge signs need to be placed on the bridge on Pennsylvania Avenue. Mr. Herman stated that he would look into it with the engineers and or PennDot.

Mr. Oran Allen, Savannah Gardner Road, stated that ESB Bank has purchased the 21 acres near Hill View Manor and are planning to build a bank; they also have requested to use the entrance near Lark Enterprises to utilize the existing traffic signal.

Mr. Dale Wehr asked the status of the bridge project, Mr. Herman stated that all items were with RAR Engineering and PennDot, he also asked if the budget had been passed, Mr. Herman stated that it was.

Mr. Jim Bintrim, asked why a full labor crew in the winter season, Mr. Herman stated that the it is a Public Works crew and did work inside as well.

Mr. Ken Cannon asked if the speed limit signs have been placed on Gardner Stop Road, Mr. Herman stated that they have been put up.

Mr. Sam Garver, Dean Drive stated that traveling 65 North where two lanes are reduce to one many people speed and try to cut in. Chief Nocera stated that he would have an officer to watch the area.

Motion by Mr. Herman second by Mr. Albertini to adjourn.